DFr. Ber Hogan

043 3324132 086 8213422

Email: drumlishparish@gmail.com

Website: drumlishparish.ie Live Stream direct link:

www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-marysdrumlish or login to Parish Website





06060606060606060606060606060606060606 IBallimannuck





(Matthew 25:36)



Your career is what you're paid for; Your calling is what you're made for

- Steve Harvey

5th Sunday of Ordinary Time Year C — 6th February 2022

Mass Times & Intentions

Drumlish

Sat 8.00: Martha/Tom Gunshinan Sun 11.00: Gerard/Mary King Fri 8.00: Fergal Mulleady

Sean Mulleady Jnr.

Ballinamuck

Sun 9.30: Private Intention Fri 7.00: John/Colm Gorman Sun 9.30: Mairead Lynch

Note: Mass will be celebrated on Fridays in Ballinamuck only when there is a special intention

Note: Mass streamed on the Parish Webcam as follows: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 10 a.m. Friday & Saturday 8 p.m. Sunday 11 a.m.

Ministers of the Word & Holy Communion

Drumlish

Word of God Sat: Theresa Whitney/ Conf Class

Sun: Annette Kane & Conf. Class

Communion Sat: Mary Gearty

Sun: Mary Gillooley

Ballinamuck

Word of God Emma Clancy & Conf. Class

Breege Donnelly Communion



Offertory €1000, Dues €460. You can also support our Church by electronic transfer if it is more convenient. Bank details are:

Account Name: Drumlish Church

BIC: AIBKIE2D:

IBAN: IE 15 AIBK 9321 4006 6850 07

Please write your name on your docket when making a transfer because Box numbers change from year to year. Thank you

Copies of the Irish Catholic are available weekly inside front door St. Mary's Church Drumlish.



- Energy Consultants Climate 23 have been appointed by Drumlish Ballinamuck Area Development clg and their consultants will attend in person at the Ballinamuck 98 Hall to provide information on Tues 8th Feb.at 8pm. Business Owners / Comm Groups, Farmers full and part-time, and Private Householders are invited to come along to this session that will aid them in making informed decisions. Further info in the interim from 086 8141023 / 087 9181787.
- St Patrick's National School Parents would like to thank everyone from Ballinamuck and Drumlish who contributed to our recent church gate collection. Your contributions were greatly appreciated. The total raised was €520.65
- D/B Mens Shed is holding a church gate collection this Saturday and Sunday February 5th and 6th your support would be appreciated.
- St. Vincent's Minor Club Monster Bingo on Sun.10th April in Ballinamuck 98 Memorial Hall.
- Mon 7th Feb: First Holy Communion Enrolment, Ballinamuck
- Tue 8th Feb: First Holy Communion Enrolment, Drumlish
- Tue 8th Feb: International Day of Prayer and Awareness against Human Trafficking.
- Friday, 11th Feb: Feast of Our Lady of Lourdes and special Day for the Sick 0



The Parochial House in Ballinamuck has been sold, but sale cannot be completed until deeds and paper work are in order. This could take a bit of time. In the meantime until paper work is complete it has been agreed to lease the house to the purchaser for a nominal sum.

Drumlish & Ballinamuck Parish Financial Statement for year ending 31/12/2021 Opening Balance 01/01/2021: €135,054.76

Expenses from 1/1/2021 to 31/12/2021 Income from 1/1/2021 to 31/12/2021 Offertory Collections Electricity € 2,889.53 €61.212.22 Heating Collection € 1,229.00 Oil/Heating € 5,752.40 Shrine € 7,902.00 Insurances €10.591.43 Dues Collections €29,403.00 Altar Supplies € 3.588.88 Tax Reclaim (VAT) € 206.00 Repairs & Maintenance € 2,497.00 Other: Anonymous €10,000.00 Bank Charges € 859.46 € 100.00 Phone, Postage & Stationery Anonymous € 1.518.30 Outside Collections Total € 6,849.00 Levies to Diocese € 8,380.00 [Holy Land € 493.00 Retired Priest's Fund € 3,352.00 Lenten Alms € 1,023.00 Outside Collections € 7.112.00 Peter's Pence € 518.00 Dues Collection €20,772.00 Mission Sunday € 761.00 Newsletters € 538.70 €4,054.001 Trócaire **Revenue Commissioners** 361.00 Sundry Expenses** € 6,889.00 Offertory Envelopes € 1.099.10 Publications—Books, Magazines € 579.16 Rates/Refuse & Water Charge € 463.66 Income Total......€116.901.22 **Expenses Total......** €77,243.62

Balance ending 31/12/2021: €174,712.36

Notes of Explanation

- This statement for Drumlish/Ballinamuck Parish Accounts reflects the day to day running of the Parish. [Insurances, Maintenance, Heating & Lighting, and Levies to the Diocese etc.].
- Income v Expenses for the past year left us with a running surplus of €39,657.60
- The Parish also has a fixed term deposit in TSB of €23,642.65 which, combined with the above balance leaves the parish with total assets of €198.355.01. (I wish to acknowledge a very generous donation of €10,000; donor wishes to remain anonymous).
- **Sundry expenses include Electrical repairs Ballinamuck Parochial House €1,240, Webcam Streaming €1,440, Printer Copier €2,000, Dromard Development Association €500.00 (Benefiting Drumlish & Ballinamuck) and numerous smaller items.
- The Six Dues Collections for the upkeep of the priests for 2021 totalled €29,403. Alternative Dues envelopes are provided at the back of the churches for those who don't use the normal envelope system, but still wish to support the priests of the parish. We thank all parishioners who continue to support us and encourage us through their prayers, friendship and financial aid.
- In spite of the Covid-19 virus and the lockdown the Offertory Collection was up on 2020. Offertory for 2021 was €61,212.22 and for 2020 €58,647.06, an increase of €2,565.16). Thanks to your tremendous generosity in difficult times.
- Planned projects for 2022: Upgrading of steps, window insulation in St. Mary's Church, Drumlish. The resurfacing of the grounds at St. Patrick's Church, Ballinamuck. These were shelved last year due to the Covid-19 virus and consequent restrictions.
- If you use the services of the priests and/or parish facilities, but for some reason have overlooked the support of the parish and its priests, we ask you to reflect on this in 2022. Young families also have duty of care for their parish and their priests. Please reflect. To all who continue to support our parish/priest, particularly during these very difficult times, thank you most sincerely.
- Thanks to all who observe the Covid regulations and particularly to the Covid-19 Committees for your great services to the Church.
- Note: Church Gate collections are not the Parish responsibility. They are independent of the Parish and should have a Garda Permit. All Church Gate collections are accountable to their own organisations and regulations. We ask again that such collections should be taken up at a reasonable distance from the Church gate entrance—preferably on the opposite side of the Church gate entrance.
- Finance Committee: Nuala McLoughlin, Sean Lennon, Helena Crowe, Adrian Lennon, and Fr. Ber Hogan